Regular Meeting

March 7, 2011
The regular meeting of the Glen Ullin City Council was called to order by Mayor DelaBarre at 7:00 PM in the Council Chambers with the following Council Members present: Glen Clark, Tony Glasser, Charles Hall, Doug Martwick, and Brian Schneider. Absent: Randy Martwick. Also present were Larry & Janice Etherton, Jerome & Karen Schirado, Carmen Geiss, Chuck Gerving, J Mahoney, N Bittner, C DelaBarre, and V Horst.
Minutes:  Moved by Glasser, seconded by Hall to approve the minutes from the regular meeting on February 14, 2011.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Drainage:  Excess snow has been moved to the North side of town and it is all draining into Karen Schirado’s property.  The city will look into who is moving the snow and see what we can do to remedy the situation.  

MDU pole replacement:  Moved by Schneider, seconded by Hall to have MDU replace four poles once the weather allows.  Motion carried unanimously.
Electrical Repairs:  Estimates should be obtained for the fan above the stove at the Blue Room and the light at the library that doesn’t work.

Ordinance 2011-2:  Moved by Hall, seconded by D Martwick to place on first reading this ordinance to update our city building codes.  Motion carried unanimously
Tarring Streets:  An ad will be placed seeking help to tar the streets.   We will also look into getting help from individuals that have community service to perform.  If we can’t find any help we will check into some day labor companies.  

Wages:  Summer help will be paid as $8.00 for grass mowing and $10.00 for tarring and general maintenance.  

Sewer Grant:  Curt DelaBarre, Betty DelaBarre, Doug Martwick and engineers Greg & Mike from Swenson & Hagen will attend the grant hearing on 3-11-2011.  

Policing:  Deputy Berger gave a report.  The city bars and patrons feel they are being harassed for being in the bar.  The deputy said that is not the case and if anyone has any further questions they should contact him.  In many cases it is not the local sheriff that is making those arrests but the Highway Patrol.    
Maintenance Report:  A written report was reviewed.    The brooms inadvertently sent for the skidster will be kept until needed.  The city pick-up needs to have some repairs done and should be fixed to prevent further damage.  D Martwick will check into some water base tar to see if this is something that would work in ND for our city streets.  He will also check on the price of some Omega mix.  C DelaBarre was hurt on the job.  

Resolution:  Moved by Clark, seconded by D Martwick to approve the resolution supporting the cabin owners at Lake Tschida.  Motion carried unanimously.  

Dog Complaints:  We had two dog complaints, a trial date will be set in the near future.  

Water Main Break:  D Street and South Ave, it will be fixed after the spring thaw.  

Payroll Software:  Moved by Schneider, seconded by Clark to purchase the CheckMark Payroll software for $249.00    Motion carried unanimously
Budget Report:  Moved by Schneider, seconded by Clark to approve the March budget report and pay the following bills.  Motion carried unanimously.

2749
Cabelas
96.40
2750
Duppong’s Inc.
93.14

2751
Fastenal
98.24

2752
GU Times
70.85

2753
Joe’s Plumbing
55.00

2754
Marshall Lumber
12.68

2755
MDU
3126.36

2756
Napa
268.40

2757
ND Department of Health
16.00

2758
ND Surplus Property
10.00

2759
Office of State Auditor
165.00

2760
Southwest Water
5093.71

2761
Super Value
12.00

2762
WRT
166.60

EFT
Verizon
35.82

2764
Curt DelaBarre
13.25

2765
Joan Kinnischtzke
18.00

2767
GU Airport
2886.11

EFT
GU Job Development
284.98

EFT
GU Park District
1667.38

2768
US Postmaster
44.00

2769
ND Dept of Health
10.00

2770
ND Water & Pollution
20.00

2771
John Mahoney
600.00

2772
Morton County Auditor
3200.00
2763, 2766, 2773-2788 Wages and employer taxes
9596.27
Motion to adjourn was made by Hall seconded by D Martwick.  Motion carried unanimously. The next regular meeting will be held April 11, 2011 at 7:30PM preceded by the board of equalization meeting at 7:00PM.

___________________________________
_________________________________

Betty DelaBarre, Mayor



Vicki Horst, Auditor 

Page 2 of 2

